Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

February 19, 2020
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: Bill DeMare, President, Neil Smith,Sophia Denicolo,Evelyn Bless, Secretary,Susan Baxter Gibson,Vice President,Craig Nowicke
Board Members Absent: Alan PrestonTreasurer
Staff Members Present: Paul Berg
Guests:none
--------------------------------------------------------------------------.------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. Bill DeMare, President.
Pledge of allegiance
Public comment:none
1. Adoption of Agenda: 
Motion:NeilSmith
Second:Evelyn Bless
Motion passed:6-0
2. Consent Agenda approval:
Board Minutes:January





Governance Committee-January
Motion:Craig Nowicke
Second:Evelyn Bless
Motion passed:  6-0
3. Executive Director’s Report:Paul Berg thanked everyone for their help for the Chocolate Festival on Saturday. Many changes were made to improve the problems of the last year, but there still were a few complaints.  Paul announced that the center is declared the 25% beneficiary of Martha’s Sutton estate after it is settled; she was a Phase I resident.A memorial was held for her at the center in January.
.
4. Finance Update: 990 audit:Alan Preston was unable to attend the meeting. Bill DeMare asked for a motion to accept the audit as prepared by the CPA’s.
Motion:  Neil Smith

Second: Sophia Denicolo

Motion:  passed 4-0
Susan Baxter Gibson requested that the auditors speak to the Board.  Bill DeMare asked Paul Berg to contact the auditors and invite them to a board meeting.

5. Annual Meeting:Bill DeMare asked Neil Smith if he could talk about the finance committee in Alan’s absence. Those board members who are present will be asked to introduce themselves and their committees.
6. New Business: Bill DeMare talked about the 3 phases of the village who support the center through a $45,000 payment each year. They want to form a committee to plan their own events and not pay the center to put on events. The board discussed the issues involved in this. Sophia Denicolo suggested that the board look at ways to provide programs for children after school.  Bill asked her to chair a committee composed of young adults in the village in order to come up with ideas for the center. Bill DeMare reported that the park counted 22,000 cars coming into the park in January. He also talked about the amenities that are still being completed. On April 4 there is a jazz competition.at the park. In the past it has been held at the Cultural Center. 
7. Unfinished Business:  none
8. Round Robin;Paul Berg shared some statistics for the cultural center. Evelyn Bless brought up the need for more board members and looking for possible candidates. Paul has been speaking with a possible candidate who is interested after Titanic is over.  Evelyn requested that the planning committee meet once a year.  The advocacy committee, which she chairs, needs to get going again but Evelyn thinks that someone who lives in the area should chair the committee.   Susan Baxter Gibson spoke about enjoying the Chocolate Festival and volunteering for the board at that event.  Craig Nowicke said he now has his own real estate company, Inside Tampa Homes, and is no longer with REMAX.

9. Adjournment Time:5:30
Submitted by:
 Linda Delapenha, Recording Secretary
